
From: Sarah Driggs
To: Darby, Anne W. - PDR
Subject: Monroe Ward
Date: Sunday, November 18, 2018 11:30:07 PM

 
Dear Ms. Darby,
 
I’m an architectural historian who has lived and worked in Richmond for forty years. I've
been chair of the UDC and am currently serving on the Public Art Commission. I'm
writing to ask you to listen carefully please to the historic preservation community’s
thoughts on the proposal to change the zoning of Monroe Ward to B-4. You have the
honor of working in PDR at a time when the city could experience unprecedented
growth, and with that comes great responsibility. You can drive the city to polish our
current reputation of an up-and-coming place to live, work and visit, with walkable
streets and neighborhoods with a variety of businesses and uses. We live at a time when
smart cities are appreciated and urbanism understands and celebrates human scale
development, and you can help Richmond reflect that.
 
One of the main messages you’ve gotten from public meetings is that people come to
Richmond because of the historic neighborhoods. They respect and want to protect our
streetscape. That is in fact one of the guiding principles of the Pulse Corridor Plan, and
yet this specific proposal works at cross purposes to those desires. This case very clearly
would threaten the very historic structures that the Plan is supposed to enhance.
 
Downtown business districts are so much more attractive when they are flanked by
mixed historic neighborhoods than by a ring of modern commercial structures. How
many businesses move downtown because of the availability of an office in a twenty or
thirty year old building? But affordable space in a Greek Revival building? That is a draw.
Consider Broad Street Village. They built a fake city of 3-5 stories because it’s more
charming and attractive to people who want to live, work and walk around in the same
neighborhood—even if they’re in the distant suburbs. Monroe Ward, on the other hand,
could be the historic area that provides a foil to a more modern area of taller buildings
along the expressway and Belvidere. When the next master plan is written, the buildings
that would have been built due to these changes might already be outdated.
 
The elimination of the inclined plane requirements would also encourage jarring
juxtapositions. The Stewart-Lee House looks so awkward and uncomfortable because of
its odd placement between a 15-story building and a parking lot. Another large building
replacing the parking lot would not make it look any more at ease.
 
Please reconsider the zoning designation and choose B-5 and retaining the inclined plane
requirements. Historic Richmond Foundation’s recommendations would be far
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preferable to those being considered. These decisions would encourage and allow
development at a scale that would improve and complement the current fabric of the
neighborhood. Please don’t allow buildings that have contributed to the beauty of our
city for well over one hundred years to be threatened by development when healthy and
sympathetic development could just as easily be encouraged.
 
You understand how cities work, and you can apply that to Monroe Ward and see that
there are better solutions. Thank you for working to improve the city. I know it’s not
always easy. But this decision should be. Please look at HRF’s proposal.
 
Thanks,
 
Sarah Driggs
804-350-0891

















From: Calder Loth
To: Olinger, Mark A. - PDR; Darby, Anne W. - PDR
Cc: ccrump@historicrichmond.com
Subject: Monroe Ward Rezoning
Date: Saturday, November 17, 2018 3:25:07 PM

Dear Mr. Olinger and Ms Darby:
 
The city’s pending plan for the revitalization of Monroe Ward is a needed and
welcome action for this critical downtown area. Monroe Ward was once a thriving
mixed-use neighborhood replete with blocks historic structures. However, over the
past sixty years, it has suffered greatly from the lack of oversight and vision either
from the city or its property owners. As a result, large portions of Monroe Ward are
now scarred. Any urban neighborhood suffers dysfunction with the loss of its critical
mass. Monroe Ward’s various building clusters, many containing highly significant
historic landmarks, are framed by dead-zone surface parking lots. Indeed, guests of a
nationally famous hotel step out of its Main Street entrance to be greeted with
nowhere.
 
We are now at a crossroads with establishing incentives for facilitating new infill
development. Such new development must be architecturally compatible with Monroe
Ward’s historic resources both in character and function.  I am a member of the
Historic Richmond Foundation’s Advisory Committee and agree with the Foundation’s
concern for having Monroe Ward’s proposed rezoning take into account the following:

1.    Monroe Ward’s historic fabric must be protected.
2.    B-5 (not B-4 or TOD-1) better protects Monroe Ward’s historic fabric.
3.    Although the Plan of Development Overlay District is a positive inclusion, the

details for its requirements and enforcement must be addressed.
4.    The B-4 inclined plane limitation on building height should be retained.
 
Regrettably, many of the new infill buildings in other historic quarters of the city are
architecturally vapid. They lack any sense of place and are often out of scale with
their neighbors.  We must not let this happen in Monroe Ward. Fine-tuning the zoning
ordinance can go a long way to avoiding it.
 
VCU is setting a good example for stressing compatibility rather than blatant contrast
with many of its newest buildings, especially its complex east of Belvidere.  VCU’s
projects go through a series of reviews for design quality and compatibility. I
represent the Virginia Department of Historic Resources on the Virginia Art and
Architectural Review Board. The Board, along with an internal VCU committee
reviews all such projects to ensure design quality and compatibility with the
neighborhood. This is especially important for a tight urban environment such as
Monroe Ward.  I firmly believe such oversight and respect for historic fabric can make
the regeneration of Monroe Ward a place we can enjoy and be proud of well into the
future. A healthy and beautiful (and traditional) mixed-use downtown neighborhood
makes a healthy and beautiful city.  
 
Sincerely,
 
Calder Loth
Richmond

mailto:cloth@verizon.net
mailto:Mark.Olinger@Richmondgov.com
mailto:Anne.Darby@richmondgov.com
mailto:ccrump@historicrichmond.com


 
 
 
 
 

 
   































From: Scott Ukrop
To: Olinger, Mark A. - PDR
Cc: Darby, Anne W. - PDR
Subject: Proposed rezoning in Monroe Ward
Date: Friday, November 16, 2018 5:14:25 PM

Mark--

As a member of Historic Richmond's board, please include my name among others with
concerns about the proposed rezoning of Monroe Ward. The historic fabric of Monroe Ward
contributes to Richmond's unique and distinctive feel, and the historic structures and
streetscapes would be at risk with the proposed zoning. 

With that in mind, I hope you will consider B-5 (not B-4 or TOD-1) as it better protects
Monroe Ward’s historic fabric. Also, although I like the idea of a Plan of Development Overlay
District, but I am concerned about the lack of details that could allow for misinterpretation by
future planning commissions. Finally, I'd like to see the B-4 inclined plane limitation on
building height remain in place.

I appreciate all you do on behalf of the City, and I thank you in advance for your
consideration. 

Scott
___________________

Scott Ukrop
Director
NRV  | @nrvvc
rsu@nrv.vc
804.874.3941

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Information contained in this transmission to the named addressee is proprietary information and may be
subject to confidentiality restrictions.  If the recipient of this transmission is not the named addressee, the recipient should immediately
notify the sender and destroy the information transmitted without making any copy or distribution thereof.
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From: Jim Ukrop
To: Darby, Anne W. - PDR
Cc: Scott Ukrop; Ted Ukrop
Subject: Monroe Ward
Date: Tuesday, November 20, 2018 1:07:52 PM

Anne,

I write in support of Historic Richmond's opposition to the City's
proposed changes in zoning in Monroe Ward.

Thanks,
Jim

Jim Ukrop
Co-Founder, Managing Director, NRV
1801 E. Cary Street, Suite 100
Richmond, VA 23223
Jim@nrv.vc 
(804) 327-7520

Asst. Ellen Fleming
(804) 327-7521
Ellen@nrv.vc 
 

Our democracy is in danger. For a quick laugh and a serious message, take a look at
this short video and contact your state legislator:

“Meet Jerry Mandering”

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Information contained in this transmission to the named addressee is proprietary information and may be
subject to confidentiality restrictions.  If the recipient of this transmission is not the named addressee, the recipient should immediately
notify the sender and destroy the information transmitted without making any copy or distribution thereof.
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From: Warthen, Martha
To: Olinger, Mark A. - PDR; Darby, Anne W. - PDR
Subject: Monroe Ward Rezoning
Date: Tuesday, November 20, 2018 12:27:47 PM

Dear Mr. Olinger & Ms. Darby –
 
I write to comment on the proposed change in zoning for Monroe Ward to
TOD-1 and B-4. Monroe Ward has some of Richmond’s best historic fabric,
which should be protected and respected, not endangered by zoning
classifications that may encourage their destruction. While many of the
buildings in Monroe Ward are on the National Register, only a fraction are
protected from demolition by an Old and Historic District, and those that are
will be at risk from developers who are willing to appeal a CAR decision to City
Council. While I agree that zoning changes are in order for the area and I would
like to see development on Monroe Ward’s many vacant parking lots, I don’t
think the proposed changes will achieve the Pulse Plan’s goal of retaining
existing historic structures.
 
In lieu of TOD-1 and B-4, please consider B-5 zoning for limited areas where
there is existing historic fabric (such as Franklin Street and several blocks of
Main Street and Cary Street), and where B-4 is utilized, please keep the B-4
inclined plane limitation on building height. B-5 and B-4 with the inclined plane
rule will ensure that future structures are built at heights that don’t overwhelm
the historic fabric or encourage its demolition. In addition, while the idea of a
Plan of Development Overlay District has its appeal, I’m concerned with the
lack of detail set out in the materials I have seen. My understanding is that the
POD Overlay District is meant to give the Planning Department more authority
to require changes in proposed plans; however, lack of legal requirements will
only give developers greater ability and incentive to appeal any decision.
 
Please don’t let what happened to the 800 block of Cary Street happen to
Monroe Ward!
 
Thank you for your service to the City and for your consideration.
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Martha Warthen
 
 
Martha A. Warthen 
Hunton Andrews Kurth LLP 
Riverfront Plaza, East Tower 
951 East Byrd Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 
(804) 788-8257 
(804) 343-4798 - Fax
 


